Paradise Valley Community College
Faculty Senate 
Minutes
October 4, 2012
2:30 – 4:00 pm


Members Present:	Mike Mitchell, Gary Smith, Doug Berry, Dina Preston-Ortiz, Catherine Mendoza, Stacey Rannik, Robert Dotterer, Shell Witten, Gary Kellgren, Jaimee Corbet,  Ana Stigsson

Faculty Present: 	Greg Silcox

Guests Present: 	Heather  Kruse, Sandy McDill


Presentation:  New Welcome Center.  Campus will get a new front door.  The new design is moving away from the mall concept and utilizing the one-stop model.  The goal is to teach students to self-serve.  

All services on first floor have been moved to the second floor.  There is currently one cashier window but there will be 5 stations after the move.  There will also be mini kiosks so students can self-serve.  All employees will be cross trained.

Completion date: Aug 2013

Sandy requested feedback on the new process once we were up and going.




1. Call to order: 		14:30
2. Approval of agenda:	
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Approval of minutes:	
4. Officer reports:
a. President
i. FEC: Mike will provide an e-mail copy.
1. Approval of the Constitution for an Affiliate Membership.  Anyone can join.  Nonvoting, no committee rights.
2. Approved Transamerica as long-term care benefit provider.  Details will follow.
3. Forwarded Meet and Confer items to Administration.  There were no administrative issues.
4. Legislative committee will be reorganized.
5. Reviewed District’s  15 year financial plan.  There are lines for cola and steps.  They are not guaranteed.  There is also a provision for salary inversion.  Fund 60/40 faculty ratio.
6. Upcoming board elections.  See the Faculty Association web page.

ii. Mike was invited to speak at the President's Council on Monday, December 1st on shared governance.  .  Mike will ask for input.
iii. Mike passed out a list of those who have not signed up for membership.  Next Tuesday (10-9) is the deadline for full benefit membership.  Our check from the FA is based on membership on that date.
iv. Paul will attend our November meeting.

b. President Elect
i. Gary suggested we create a social schedule.
c. Secretary/Treasurer: 
i. Gary provided a Treasurer’s report for Marilyn Cristiano.
5. Information:
a. Patri Mays: Patri brought up issue regarding the 25 load limit.  We were told PVCC was the squeaky wheel.  We have heard from other colleges about the same issue.  Why was the limit set this way?  This should be an issue with Meet & Confer.  Mike will discuss this with Paul and Mary Lou at his next meeting.  It was recommended we get clarification on what counts in the 25 hours and how it is calculated.
b. Multi-year FEC president:  Should FEC president be lengthened?
c. Peer Review Committee:  Mike proposed a group to monitor and insure the quality of tenured faculty.  Discussion.  Doesn’t the FEP already provide for this?  What is the need for the change?  Where is the evidence we need to do this?  Senators to take the issue to their constituents and report back next month.
d. Gary will get the committees together for both Essay Contest and Scholarship.
i. Stacey Rannik volunteered
ii. Discussion on holding the Essay Contest on alternating years.  It was suggested this is an important marketing tool and we should continue to hold the contest each year.
iii. Emergency funds.   A discussion regarding the FA emergency funds and whether we should use our funds to help students.  Gary suggested we should have a conversation on how we should spend our money as our funds are limited.
6. Adjourn:  16:08.  G. Smith moved,  G. Kelgren 2nd, all approved.  
